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Whitney M Young, Jr.

HEALTH SERVICES

Innovative Community Health Care

April 3, 2008

Secretary Michael 0. Leavitt

Health and Human Services

200 Independence Avenue SW

Washington, DC 20515

RE: Proposed Rule for the Designation of Medically Underserved Populations and Health Professional Shortage Areas - 73 Fed. Reg. 11232, et seq (February 29, 2008) Dear Secretary Leavitt:

Whitney M. Young, Jr. Health Center, Inc. (WMY) is very concerned about how the proposed shortage designation rule changes will affect New York State's Federally Qualified Health Centers (FQHCs) and other New York safety net providers and the patients that we all serve. The current comment period is inadequate to complete an accurate analysis of the impact of these proposed changes on WMY and request at least a 90-day extension.

The new guidelines create additional barriers for FQHCs in New York in moving toward the automated HPSA process envisioned by the Federal Government. Like many other states, New York State does not collect information on non-physician providers (physician assistants, nurse practitioners, mid-wives) at the level necessary to conduct an adequate analysis of the proposed HPSA regulations. The only data set currently available in New York is the State Education Department licensure file that contains all currently licensed individuals, regardless of their work status. It does not include information about licensees' practice setting, specialty, or hours worked per week. An analysis based on this data would result in an excessive count of non​physician practitioners. This is especially true for FQHCs in urban areas, such as WMY, where hospitals rely much more on non-physician providers.

The current physician dataset available from the Federal Government is also inappropriate because the dataset does not indicate the setting in which the physician works or the "full-time equivalent" (FTE) status. Using this data, physicians practicing in hospitals will be included in the analysis, there is no indicate of FTEs and the dataset includes physicians who maintain active licenses, but work as administrators or researchers. Similar to the data on non-physicians, the physician data for New York in the current dataset is inflated. This is especially true, again, for urban areas with more hospitals and more physicians working par time or working in research or administration.

New York does not collect and automate information on physicians statewide at the geographical level necessary to conduct an adequate HPSA analysis, specifically with regard to FTEs, specialties, or settings. It will require new data collection and expenditure of state resources to get this data and there is no additional federal assistance.
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In addition to problems with data collection, WMY is concerned that the methodology used in the proposed regulations to analyze some of the data will negatively affect health care provision in urban areas. Due to a variety of factors, inner city areas have younger populations that are in poorer health. Using standardized visits by age and gender to assess these areas does not capture an accurate portrait of health care provision and what services are needed. Similar inaccuracies emerge from analysis of health care data collected at the county level. For counties with large urban centers, disparities in overall mortality, unemployment, infant mortality, and the rate of low-birth weight babies in those urban centers are often masked by the county-wide numbers.

Before WMY can respond to these proposed regulations, it is imperative that we have enough time to analyze the impact of these proposals on current designations. Unfortunately, there are numerous barriers to WMY conducting an accurate analysis within the current comment period. An additional 90 days will enable us to complete a thorough analysis to determine how the proposed changes will impact WMY.

Thank you for your consideration of this extension. WMY ooks forward to a favorable response to this request as soon as possible.
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c: Dr. Elizabeth Duke

Honorable Hillary Rodham Clinton Honorable Charles Schumer

